

Montreal Lakeshore University Women's Club

A Member Organization of The Canadian Federation of University Women since 1957

Newsletter, September 2014 Volume 57, Issue 1

Please join us for the Autumn Convivium

Monday September 8, 2014 at the

Karnak Hall

3350 Sources Blvd. DDO

6:00 - 8:00 p.m.

Cost \$20.00

Finger food and desserts will be served.

There will be a cash bar.

To reserve send a cheque for \$20 (payable to MLUWC) to:

Shirley Wick 141 Maywood Pointe-Claire, QC H9R 3L9

Deadline for reservations is Fri. August 29th

Now is the time to:

Pay your Membership dues
Sign up for Interest groups
Meet New Members
Join a Pot-luck dinner
Find out what's on the Programme
Become a Big Sister
& more!

President's Message

Welcome back!! Summer made us wait a long time for its arrival but it has been quite pleasant. I do hope that everyone was able to take advantage of the warm days and cool breezes.

In mid-June I represented the Club at the CFUW Annual General Meeting and Conference. It was wonderful meeting women from all over the country who not only share the same goals as we do but also have to address similar concerns.

There were many good ideas but the real 'takeaway' is that nothing beats the power of women working together. I plan to become more acquainted with the non-profit organizations in our area and I urge you to do the same. Most of them are run by women and if we work together when we can, we will all be more successful.

The results of the 2013/2014 National Initiative on Violence against Women and Girls were announced. Many members across the country took up the President's challenge and over half of the Federation's 107 Clubs responded with a wide variety of projects in their communities. As a result we will continue to expand on the initiative in 2014/2015. Our Club will resume our monthly collection for the West Island Women's Shelter in November.

The Board of CFUW has issued a challenge to all Clubs to increase their scholarships by ten per cent for the centenary year - 2019. In order to make this as painless as possible we should start raising the funds early. Let's all work together on this. Please send your ideas to me via email or the suggestion box which will be back as of the November General meeting.

Shirley Wick and her team are planning a wonderful evening for us at the Convivium. Come and enjoy a relaxing few hours renewing acquaintances and meeting new members. See you there!

Constance Ellis mluwc1@mluwc.com

Membership

Welcome back! I hope that everyone was able to enjoy our lovely summer? I can't believe that it is already Convivium time... A time to see old friends and meet some new friends. I'm looking forward to my new role as Membership Chair and very glad to know that Connie & Gilda will be around to provide me with assistance.

We want to ensure that everyone makes it to the Convivium so please let me know if you or someone you know needs a lift so that we can make arrangements. And if you are willing to provide a ride, please let me know. I can always be reached at (514) 984-7685

As always your guests are welcome at the Convivium. Please make sure that they reserve and make payment as indicated in this Newsletter. I'll be at the Membership Table to greet new members and guests.

Membership dues for this year are \$110 and should have been paid by now. If you have not had a chance to send in your dues please bring your cheque payable to MLUWC to the Convivium. We will not be able to guarantee your inclusion in the Club Directory if dues are paid after the Convivium.

& IF THERE HAVE BEEN ANY CHANGES TO YOUR COORDINATES PLEASE LET ME KNOW SO THAT UPDATES CAN BE MADE AS EARLY AS POSSIBLE.

See you soon! Linda Sestock

Vice President & Membership Chair

Are you a caring and kind individual? Are you ready to introduce a new member to the Nuts and Bolts of our Club? Are you willing to help her experience our Club fully? If yes, then please call or email me to confirm your status as The Ideal Big Sister

CFUW NEWS

CFUW ANNUAL REPORT 2014

CFUW members can reflect with pride on their achievements this year in the advancement of equality for women and girls. CFUW has been actively engaged for nearly ninety-six years in improving the human rights of women and girls, and although our strategies and methods may have varied over that time, our commitment to that mission remains unchanged.

This year we have focused on the development of five strategic aims for the organization - Advocacy, Fellowships and Scholarships, Membership, Sustainability and Public Profile.

In 2013/14, CFUW Clubs and the CFUW Fellowships Program awarded close to \$1 million for education. CFUW has been helping women pursue post-secondary studies for over 95 years since its inception in 1919.

CFUW demonstrates that women working together can be a powerful source of change.

Through our network of more than 100 Clubs across Canada working within their local communities, and supported by our regional and provincial councils, the CFUW national office and the International Federation of University Women (IFUW), we are helping build a more equitable world for women and girls. Together we are facilitating positive change locally, provincially, nationally and internationally so that the human rights of all girls and women are respected.

Advocating for policy changes to improve the lives of women and girls in Canada and around the world is fundamental to our work as an organization and network of Clubs.

We engage decision makers, like-minded organizations and the public to advance our membership's vision of a more just world.

Throughout 2013/2014, CFUW has participated in several consultations and events organized by the Government of Canada and the Official Opposition such as:

- The 2014 Pre-Budget Consultations, where CFUW highlighted the need to create a national action plan to address violence against women and girls, create a universal national early learning and child care program, and invest in women's job security and employment equity;
- Consultations with the Continuing Committee of Officials on Human Rights to discuss Canada's 2nd Universal Periodic Review of its international human rights commitments and input on the draft outline for Canada's eighth and ninth periodic reports on the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW);
- A forum on Best Practices for Supporting Women in Non-Traditional Sectors, held by Status of Women Canada and the Labour Program of Employment and Social Development Canada;
- The Women's Forum des Femmes which focused on issues affecting young women, organized by the Official Opposition Critic for Status of Women, Niki Ashton, M.P.;
- The NDP International Women's Day Breakfast; and
- Justice Canada's consultation on prostitution laws.

Regional/Provincial

During 2013-2014, CFUW's regional/provincial councils across the country were very active. The B.C. Council focused on Year 2 of their Poverty Initiative that is working toward reducing the number of

children and families living in poverty by carrying out projects in 23 communities and by petitioning the government to adopt and implement a poverty reduction policy.

Specific advocacy projects undertaken in the Prairie Region this biennium included - child poverty in Alberta; affordable housing for middle income seniors as well as other problems aggravated by the "booming economy" in Saskatchewan; and salt consumption, especially in restaurants in Manitoba.

The CFUW Ontario Council supported Children and Youth in Care as well as a public Integrated Transportation System.

The CFUW Quebec Council worked to support Aboriginal women in their educational initiatives while the Atlantic Council promoted a number of initiatives on the elimination of violence against women and girls including a petition against Non-State Actor Torture.

International

In August of 2013, CFUW led a delegation of 30 women to the 31st International Federation of University Women (IFUW) Conference in Turkey which had as its theme Women's Role in Achieving a Sustainable Future: Education, Urbanization, Violence and Human Rights.

CFUW also led a delegation of 13 women at the 58th session of the United Nations Commission on the Status of Women (UNCSW).

CFUW delegates presented a parallel event entitled Universal Primary Education By 2020: In Peril for Afghan Girls? and attended a variety of events, caucus meetings and general sessions on topics related to the priority theme, Challenges and Achievements in the Implementation of the Millennium Development Goals for Women and Girls.

We also offered our input on the Agreed Conclusions (i.e. the outcome document for the session) to Canada's negotiators.

As a member of the IFUW, our Clubs raised over \$4,000 for IFUW's Bina Roy projects to support women and girls in developing countries.

The full report can be found at:

http://www.cfuw.org/en-ca/aboutus/cfuwannualreports.aspx

Condolences

Our sympathies are extended to Joanna Zaichkowsky, whose husband, Simon Chinerman, passed away in July.

With the passing of Brian Ilavsky, Janet and Jerry Ilavsky lost a son, Jill Rollins, a nephew. Our thoughts are with the whole family.

Programme 2014 - 2015

The programme this year is generally organised as follows:

September Autumn Convivium – a time to meet old friends, welcome new members and sign up for

interest groups

October Community evening – see what our community has to offer and also what we can do for

our community; and we hear from our scholarship winners

November Bring your daughter to the meeting – and learn about the impact of digital empowerment

December Christmas concert, holiday sing along and MLUWC community outreach raffle

January Potluck dinners – a chance to get to know some of our members in a convivial

environment

February Mental health awareness – a chance to learn about the challenges and the potential for

prevention

March Women in non-traditional professions; & weigh-in on CFUW resolutions

April Members' Night – "getting to know us" & bring your wares

May AGM – celebrate the culmination of a year of conviviality, learning and advocacy

This year, each speaker will be preceded by an "advocacy minute" as we tell you about existing CFUW policy and what we can do to make our voices heard.

The programme will be available for pick-up at the Convivium with details about each month. The detailed programme is also immediately available on our website at www.mluwc.com

Chitra Chopra

Programme Chair

Fundraising Committee

Please save the date for our main Fundraising event which will take place on **November 12, 2014**. More details at the Convivium.

Scholarship Committee Report

Bursaries were distributed in the spring to adult education students, ten at *Place Cartier Adult Education Centre* and ten at *Centre d'éducation adulte Jeanne Sauvé*. Each of these students has a unique story, but they all have overcome difficulties that prevented them from completing their education. Here are two examples:

Rosemary Dyer, widow, mother of six and grandmother of two, spoke to me at an afternoon tea the staff of Place Cartier had organized for the recipients. She said, "I really didn't know myself, until I came here and found this amazing woman, and it was me!"

Fatoumata Coulibaly, single mother of three children, wrote in her application: "Ça serait un immense bonheur et de fierté que d'obtenir une première bourse d'études. Rien ne pourrait m'empêcher de poursuivre mes études."



Sandra Munro Scholarship Chair

Scholarship Fund Committee Report

As we begin a new season with the MLUWC, it seems difficult to leave summer behind and focus on our commitments for the coming year. We would love to grab your attention to the scholarship fund and we keep trying to find ways to do just that. The Fundraising committee does a marvelous job of thinking of creative ways to raise money. Our website makes donating a simple procedure. The money in the fund is invested well. So what is our focus? We would like the fund to be self-perpetuating. Perhaps you already have theatre tickets, do not like games, or are away for most of the winter. If you would consider a one-time donation as you renew your membership, we would be grateful. We do have a charity number, the donation would be tax-deductible if it is over \$10.00, and you would be helping a number of women achieve the goal of higher education. We look forward to seeing you at the Convivium.

Barbara Marcolin

Chair, MLUWC Scholarship Fund

Montreal Lakeshore University Women's Club SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Financial Statements

	Year Ending May 31, 2014	Year Ending May 31, 2013
BALANCE SHEET		
CIBC Bank Account CIBC Wood Gundy Investment Account (at cost) (MARKET VALUE AT 31/05/14: \$119,467.44, 31/05/13: \$105,898.50)	\$16,529.70 \$105,781.31	\$14,495.17 \$102,131.08
TOTAL ASSETS	\$122,311.01	\$116,626.25
Scholarship Fund Balance	\$122,311.01	\$116,626.25
TOTAL LIABILITIES AND EQUITY	\$122,311.01	\$116,626.25
INCOME STATEMENT	-	
INCOME STATEMENT	_	
General Donations - Receipts issued	\$2,474.55	\$5,290.00
Misc. Donations - Not receipted Theatre Night Ticket Sales	\$1,720.00 \$9,485.00	\$1,974.25 \$4,650.00
Theatre Night Ticket Sales Theatre Night Donations	\$9,483.00	\$650.00
Christmas Raffle Proceeds	\$- \$-	\$1,620.00
Games Day Revenues	\$1,110.00	\$1,896.00
Other Fundraising	\$1,281.30	\$131.25
Interest Income	\$64.83	\$63.90
Other Investment Income	\$2,348.73	\$4,687.08
Realized Gain on Investments	\$568.45	<u> </u>
TOTAL REVENUE	\$19,052.86	\$20,962.48
	_	
Scholarships Paid Out	\$9,000.00	\$12,050.00
Theatre Night Expenses	\$3,896.96	\$600.00
Games Day Expenses	\$186.18	\$168.97
Donations	\$-	\$1,620.00
Supplies, Services and Gifts	\$164.41	\$339.10
Bank Charges, Investment Fees	\$120.55	\$102.94
TOTAL EXPENSES	\$13,368.10	\$14,881.01
EXCESS (SHORTFALL) OF REVENUES OVER EXPENDITURES	\$5,684.76	\$6,081.47
Scholarship Fund, Beginning of Period	\$116,626.25	\$110,544.78
Scholarship Fund, End of Period	\$122,311.01	\$116,626.25

Helen Findlay, Scholarship Fund Treasurer

The Hat is Back!

The board of Thomas More has again agreed to offer a bursary for a free course for the coming year. Small ballots will be given to all members interested in participating in the draw at the Convivium.

As in previous years, I expect a member of the Thomas More Board will be my guest for the evening, and do the honours in picking the winning ticket.

There are courses available on many subjects at the Atwater Institute, and also several courses offered on the Lakeshore at

The Church of Saint John the Baptist, on Sainte Claire Avenue, in Pointe Claire. If you want more information on the courses offered you can call at <u>514-935-9585</u>, or go on line at, <u>info@thomasmore.qc.ca</u>

I will be around with the PINK hat! See you at the convivium! Marg Nicoll- Griffith



Interest Groups

Trust you all having an enjoyable summer, whether travelling or just relaxing at home.

Now is not too soon to start thinking about your involvement in Interest Groups for the coming year. We presently have 31 different Interest Groups. For long-time members it may be the opportunity to try something different. For new members it is a chance to participate in activities and meet fellow members with common interests.

Many groups welcome new members, including Art & Music Appreciation, Duplicate Bridge, Language Groups, Jaunters, Bon Appétit Dinner Club, Travel, Networking, Investors Club and Cross Country Skiing. For educational and current event discussions, consider participation in Public Forum Workshops, the Film Club and the Emerging Issues Group.

Some groups cannot presently handle more members due to space constraints. For example long standing Gourmet Groups are full, as members tend to stay when they are having such a good time. This year exceptionally, Gourmet Group III does have room for some new members. If interested, please contact Gilda Martinello or myself.

Don't forget if a particular group is full, there is always the possibility of starting another similar group. Starting a completely new group is another option. For example some interest has been shown for a photography group, as well as a group to play Mahjong. Please contact me if you would like to participate, and better still if you would like to lead such a group.

At the September 8th Convivium, there is the opportunity to talk to various Interest Group Leaders who have room for new members. They will be present with sign-up sheets for the coming year. If you know you would like to be part of a certain group and you will not be present at the Convivium, please contact the Group Leader of your Interest Group directly.

Linda Ricketts
Interest Group Chair
lindaricketts@icloud.com

Information about Various Interest Groups

Art Appreciation -

Wednesday Sept. 17th
MMFA Faberge exhibit.

Time: 11:00 guided tour for 15.

Cost: \$2.50 for members \$22.50 for others. Lunch: TBA, probably L'Académie at 12:30. Transport: to be arranged later (any volunteers?)

***Please let Pam Deans know if you will attend, stay for lunch, are a member, need transport, can

drive, etc. at pamdeans@sympatico.ca

OR sign up at the Convivium!

Bon Appétit Club (AKA "Out to Dinner") is a dynamic group of approximately 30 members who enjoy dining together and sharing the gastronomy of restaurants in and around the West Island.

We gather on the last Thursday of the month and our season begins this year at the **Restaurant Terra Mare on September 25**th at 6:30 p.m. We will decide upon our list of 2014-2015 restaurants that evening. Please email me to confirm your attendance.

New members are most welcome. If interested, please sign up at the Convivium, September 8th or contact me for further details. Victoria Pinnell

Book Club I -

Our September book choice is **Empress of the Night** by Eva Stachniak. We hope to have Eva as our guest later in the fall as she expressed an interest to come back to talk to us. This would be very exciting as we enjoyed her visit enormously in 2012. The book will be reviewed by Renata and Nini, and **we will meet at Kerstin's on Wednesday, September 10th, 1 PM.** Give her a call if you have a problem with a drive or are not able to be with us. Hope to see everyone in September. Cheers, Marg N-G

Book Club II -

Our **first meeting will be held on September 25** (one week later due to the Stratford trip) at which <u>Wild Swans</u> by Jung Chang will be reviewed and discussed. To commemorate the 100th anniversary of World War I, we have selected two books to read and discuss: <u>The War that Ended Peace</u> by Margaret MacMillan and <u>All Quiet on the Western Front</u> by Erich Maria Remarque. The other selected books included fiction and non-fiction (mainly biographies).

Since we meet at members' homes we are restricted as to the number of people we can accept into our group. Unfortunately we cannot accept new members at this time.

Group leader: Gilda Martinello

Evening Book Club -

If you are free the 4th Tuesday evening of each month, enjoy reading and discussions, with other readers, over a glass of wine - then this is the group for you! Our first book this year is RU by Kim Thuy. Please call Linda Sestock for more information about our book choices for this year and for meeting coordinates.

Gourmet Group 3

We meet on the third Wednesday of every month at a different member's home. Our first meeting will be on October 15. The hostess sets the menu and sends out the different recipes to the others. The hostess makes the main course and each member makes the recipe allocated to them (e.g., one person makes the soup, another the salad, a third dessert, etc.). Due to several people moving to other parts of Canada, we are open to new members. There will be a sign-up sheet at the Convivium for people who are interested in joining our group.

Group leader: Gilda Martinello

Investors' Group

The **Investors' Group** will assist its members with defining financial goals based upon one's financial situation, investment experience and personal profile. Discussions will remain at a group level and individual confidentiality will be respected.

Meetings are held the last Tuesday of the month, with the season starting Tuesday, September 30th at 7:00 p.m. at the home of Victoria Pinnell.

New members are most welcome. Please sign up at the **Convivium**, **September 8** or for further details contact group leader, **Gina Spiridigliozzi**

Issues and Action

At meetings over the summer, Patricia DuVal and Nancy Doray, as co-chairs, decided to change the name of the Current and Emerging Issues interest group to 'Issues and Action'.

This change of name reflects the change in focus of the Current and Emerging Issues interest group from research alone to more action-oriented activities, both on already identified issues, as well as others that may come up during the coming year. In other words, we would like to do more and talk less, through co-operation with other groups, outreach, both internal and external, through publicity in newsletters and newspapers, workshops, topical documentary films, participation in campaigns, letter-writing campaigns, and cooperation with other CFUW clubs.

Call for New Members

If you have an issue you would like to discuss, promote and/or work on, please contact either Patricia DuVal at prduval@rogers.com or Nancy Doray at dndoray@videotron.ca .

The issues the group identified last year were:

The Quebec Charter of Human Values Bill 60-- took a lot of time but was resolved with the electoral defeat of the PQ.

Right to Die – 'The 'Dying with Dignity" bill fell when the election was called, but apparently remains a priority for the new government.

Financial Literacy for Women – The CFUW has already done a lot of work on this issue, and materials are available on their website.

Tax Credit for Seniors' Fitness – A bill that would allow for a credit of up to \$500.00 for adults.

Children's refugee rights – The detention of refugee children, the cuts to their health care, and today's change in the definition of "dependent child" reducing the age from 'under 22' to under "18" cry out for advocacy with help from other groups.

Elimination of Violence against Women and Girls:

This is a high priority issue both locally and internationally. The CFUW is calling for a national action plan on this issue. http://www.fcfdu.org/enca/advocacypolicy/currentandupcomingissues.aspx

The CFUW has also reviewed the UN Gender Equality Action Plan (GEAP).

http://www.fcfdu.org/Portals/0/Advocacy/AdvocacyIssues/ForeignAffairs/CFUW%20letter%20re%20UNESCO%20Priority%20Gender%20Equality%20Action%20Plan.pdf

Information about Various Interest Groups continued

Comments on the plan are available at the following link:

http://www.fcfdu.org/Portals/0/Advocacy/AdvocacyIssues/ForeignAffairs/CFUW%20letter%20re%20UNESCO%20Priority%20Gender%20Equality%20Action%20Plan.pdf

The St. John's group has produced a booklet on Healthy Relationships for girls. We have received a copy and are reviewing it for possible distribution to the West Island Women's Shelter.

Patricia mentioned that Montreal Inc. will be participating in Centraide's March of 1,000 umbrellas against poverty. We thought we might participate with our logo.

Participation in the YWCA's Red Rose campaign was also discussed.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Nancy Doray

Jaunters -

Keep the date open:

Join us for a 2 hour Tour of Mount Royal Cemetery

September 11 (10:00am-12:00pm)

Founded in 1852, the Mount Royal Cemetery is one of the oldest rural cemeteries in North America. The cemetery's 165 acres are located on the north flank of Mount Royal. Here we can observe some 145 species of birds and century-old trees along trails or amid gardens and terraces. Our historical guided tour will recall the life of famous figures, who are buried there, as well as the flora and fauna of the cemetery.

We will ask each person to make a donation of a minimum of \$3.00 to be given to the "Friends of the Mount Royal Cemetery" to aid in their work.

We will car pool from the Pointe Claire Shopping Center. Please meet at 8:30am.

After the guided tour we will go for lunch at M. Épicé (Mr. Spicy) at 1701 Sources Blvd., Pointe-Claire. A "Luncheon Special" is available for approximately \$15.00 all inclusive.

If you would like to sign-up for this event please call Suzanne Taylor before September 3. Please tell her if you need a drive or if you can drive and how many passengers you can take. Come join us for an interesting jaunt.

Kaffeeklatsch (German Conversation) -

Our group normally meets at each other's houses on the first Tuesday of the month, for a 10.00 a.m., two-hour Kaffeeklatsch. We discuss, in as much German as we can muster, the affairs of the world and of course, try to solve them. We gossip a little bit and then get down to serious business, i.e., our text "German Made Simple". We also read from a little book of humorous stories that Margarita Reti provides.

Our members are all at different levels of speaking and comprehension and we would welcome new ones. Why not come and join us as a guest.

However, our first meeting in September, will take place on Wednesday, September 24th, at Irene Steffen's home, the reason being that some of us are still travelling. Christine Hamilton

Music Appreciation -

The Music Appreciation Group will attend six Montreal Symphony Orchestra Morning Concerts on November 6 and 27, February 19, March 26, April 23 and May 7. Concerts begin at 10:30 am at La Maison Symphonique. Following the concert, those who have time enjoy lunch at a nearby restaurant. Plans are made at our 10:00 am prep meetings, held the week before the concert. At this time we study the upcoming music and composers with presentations by group members.

For a complete listing of the music that will be played by the MSO in 2014-2015 go to the Montreal Symphony Orchestra website: www.osm.ca/en/concerts-and-series. For information on the morning matinees we attend: click on subscription packages, click on set series, and click on Fondation J.A.De Seve Symphonic Matinees.

For further information, contact Maria Cranker 514-694-3963.

Networking Group

Wow, I can't believe how quickly time passes - the Networking Group is already starting its 3rd year. We will hopefully have a schedule of events ready in time for the Convivium. If you or someone you know is interested in networking with other women please send me their coordinates so that I may add them to our mailing list. Some of our Networking Group Members are photographers, realtors, architects, insurance brokers, financial consultants, marketers, professional volunteers and politicians, entrepreneurs...This has also been a great way for us to recruit new members.

This year, we are hoping to add some 5 à 7's and lunches to our regular breakfast line-up. Linda Sestock

New Book Exchange -

News for the New Book Exchange group. Judith has sold her shop and so we begin a new adventure in books with the new owner, Sylvie Calder. She has graciously agreed to open her shop to us on Monday September 29th at 7:30 p.m. There will be a 20% discount if you purchase or order a book that evening. Hope to see you all there. We are always open for new members.

B. J. Bell

Photography Club

I am a passionate photographer and traveler and enjoy sharing my passion for photography by organizing photo trips and teaching.

I am sure many of MLUWC members are enthusiastic photographers as well.

If the idea of going together to photograph a market, sunset, garden etc. appeals to you, please send me an email at mariakorab@gmail.com

When the weather is too harsh we can meet to evaluate our photos, to talk about our cameras/post-processing or whichever topic interests you.

Maria Korab-Laskowska www.korabphoto.com "

Tutto Italiano -

TUTTO ITALIANO is the appreciation of Italian culture. No need to speak the language.

We meet once a month at members' homes and discuss a different topic over a cup of coffee in a totally relaxed and friendly atmosphere.

The first meeting will take place on **September 16 at 1:30 p.m. at Renata Bagga's home** to set up the schedule for the coming year

New members are most welcome. If you plan to attend, please call Renata at 514 694 6137 to let her know.

Looking forward to seeing old and new members.

Wine Appreciation II - will meet on September 2 at the home of Joyce Schaaf.

2015 Pot Luck Dinner News

January Potluck Dinners

Meet new friends or get together with old friends. Have a delicious dinner (or lunch) that you don't have to cook. All you have to do is volunteer to be a hostess for one of our famous January Potluck Dinners. We would like to have our hostesses lined up before the Convivium, so if you are available on January 12, send an email to prduval@rogers.com or giselelambert9@hotmail.com. See you in September!

Patricia DuVal Gisele Lambert

September 2014

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	
	1	Wine Appreciation II	3	4	5	
7	8 Convivium 6:00 p.m.	9	Book Club I 1:00 p.m.	Jaunters 10 a.m.	Deadline for October Newsletter	
14	15	16 Tutto Italiano 1:30 p.m.	17 Art Appreciation 11:00 .a.m.	18	19	
21	22	23	24 Kaffee Klatsch 10 a.m.	Bon Appetit 6:30 p.m Book Club II.	26	
28	29 New Book Exchange	30 Investors' Group 7:00 p.m.				

Newsletter Editor: Barbara Armbruster newsletter@mluwc.com

Proofreader: Janet Guay

Deadline for OCTOBER submissions: Friday September 12







"A PERFECT WINDY DAY" PAR/BY JILL GRAHAM



"SCÈNE D'AUTOMNE" PAR/BY BERNARD MARSY

L'Association des artistes du Lakeshore en association avec La Fondation du Cégep John Abbott

The Lakeshore Association of Artists in association with The John Abbott College Foundation

6-7 sept. 2014, 10h-17h

Stewart Hall

176, chemin du Bord-du-Lac/Lakeshore Pointe-Claire H9S 4J7



TIRAGE D'OEUVRES D'ART PAR/RAFFLE OF ARTWORKS BY: BERNARD MARSY ET/AND JILL GRAHAM